

March 14, 2019

Via UPS Ground Delivery

Mr. Anthony Fontana, Chief New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste Bureau of Solid Waste Permitting P.O. Box 420 Mail Code: 401-02C 401 East State Street 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor, West Wing Trenton, NJ 08625-0420

> Clean Earth of North Jersey, Inc. Solid Waste Transfer Station/Materials Recovery Facility Permit Renewal; 105 Jacobus Avenue, Kearny, New Jersey; Solid Waste Facility PI No. 230216

Dear Mr. Fontana:

Pursuant to the Department's Administrative Completeness letter of March 8, 2019, Compliance Plus Services, Inc. ("CPS") is pleased to submit, on behalf of our client, Clean Earth of North Jersey, Inc. ("CENJ"), the enclosed additional three (3) hard copies and three (3) digital copies (CDs) of the Solid Waste Facility Permit Renewal Application submission, originally submitted in February 2019.

At the behest of Robin Heston-Murphy from your staff, we have also included two (2) hard copies of Volume 5 of 5 of the application that contains the full-size engineering drawings and two (2) new 5-inch binders to replace the two binders that were damaged during shipment of the original application back in February.

We hope that these additional copies will assist with the Department's review of the application submission. If you have any questions or concerns related to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me at 215.734.1414 or via electronic mail at mlogan@cps-2comply.com.

Sincerely

Michael D. Logan

Vice President, Environmental Services

Compliance Plus Services, Inc.

cc:

Averil Rance, Clean Earth, Inc.

C. Coffee, Clean Earth, Inc.

Robert Fixter, Clean Earth of North Jersey, Inc.

N:\LETTERS\6600-6699\6634 - CENJ Additional Copies of SW-MRF Renewal App to A. Fontana, NJDEP.docx



## State of New Jersey

PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
MAIL CODE 401-02C
Division of Solid & Hazardous Waste
P.O. Box 420

CATHERINE R. MCCABE
Commissioner

SHBILA Y. OLIVER
Lt. Governor

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0420
Telephone: (609) 292-9880 Telecopier: (609) 984-0565
http://www.state.ni,us/dep/dshw

Bernard Guerin, Vice President Clean Earth of North Jersey 105 Jacobus Avenue Kearny, NJ 07032

MAR 0 B 2019

Re:

Notice of Administrative Completeness

Application for a Solid Waste Facility Permit - Permit Renewal

Clean Earth of North Jersey Transfer Station/Material Recovery Facility (TS/MRF)

Kearny Town, Hudson County Facility ID No.: 230216

Permit No.: TRP190001

Dear Mr. Guerin:

The Bureau of Solid Waste Permitting (the Bureau) is in receipt of a Solid Waste Facility Permit renewal application received on February 4, 2018 for the above referenced facility. The application proposes no changes to the currently permitted operations.

The Bureau has completed a review of the application pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-2.4(g)2, to determine if the submittal is administratively complete. Upon review, the Bureau has determined the renewal application for the Solid Waste Facility Permit is ADMINISTRATIVELY COMPLETE.

Since the Bureau has determined the renewal application is administratively complete, all conditions of the existing permit for the facility will remain effective pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-2.7(c).

Within thirty (30) days of the date of this letter, please submit an additional three (3) hard copies of the application and three (3) digital copies (CDs) of the application for distribution to various federal, state, and local agencies for their review.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Robin Heston-Murphy of my staff at 609-984-4643 or by email at robin.heston-murphy@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely.

For Anthony Fontana, Chief

Bureau of Solid Waste Permitting

c: Thomas Farrell, Chief, Bureau of Solid Waste Compliance and Enforcement Gina Lugo, Supervisor, Bureau of Solid Waste Compliance and Enforcement Jennifer Meyer, Bureau of Recycling and Hazardous Waste Michael D. Logan, Vice President, Compliance Plus Services